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MEMORANDUM
DATE:		August 8, 2022
[image: ]TO:		Economic & Community Development Committee
FROM:		Colin Tarbert, President and CEO
POSITION:	Favorable
SUBJECT:	Council Bill 22-0228
	Midtown Community Benefits District – Amendment


INTRODUCTION
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill 22-0228 introduced by Councilmembers Costello and Stokes.

PURPOSE
This Ordinance will alter the boundaries of the Midtown Community Benefits District; amend the composition of the District’s Board of Directors; revise the enforcement of taxing; and adjust the allowable rate of the district’s Supplementary Tax.

BRIEF HISTORY
The Midtown Community Benefits District provides services to more than 4,000 properties across the 144 blocks of Bolton Hill, Charles North, Madison Park, and Mount Vernon.  Created by voter referendum in 1996, the organization provides cleaning services, maintenance of green space, and partners with a variety of city agencies to address issues of homelessness and crime within the district.

Collectively, the efforts of the Midtown Community Benefits District have contributed to a safer, healthier atmosphere for residents and businesses alike.

FISCAL IMPACT
None

AGENCY POSITION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation respectfully requests a favorable report on City Council Bill 22-0228. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kim Clark at 410-837-9305 or KClark@baltimoredevelopment.com. 

cc:	Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	Sophia Gebrehiwot, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
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